
 

 

 

                      

                          

  

 

English Martyrs                                                                               
Hollis St, Alvaston                                  
DE24 8QU   
                                            

Ss Peter & Paul 
30 June 2024 

Psalm Response:  From all my terrors the Lord set me free  
 
 
 
Sun:        9.00am Mass                                                                  Ellen Murray RIP     
               11.00am  Mass                                                                  Liam Blaney Int.               
 
Mon: NO MASS 
 
Wed:       12 noon Mass                                                          William Johnson RIP 
 
Fri: 12 noon Mass                                                          Winifred Buchan RIP 
 2.00pm Burial of Winifred Buchan’s ashes at Boulton St Mary’s Church 
  
14th Sunday of the Year B 
Sun: 9.00am Mass                                       Mary Savage RIP                   
 11.00am Mass                Alan & Patricia Peat RIP   
 
 
Money Matters: 
 
Collection:    
Offertory:                                  £678.76 
Day for Life:  +£25                                        £281.36 
 
For those who regularly contribute to the church via the Envelope Scheme, 
another option would be to set up a Direct Debit or Standing Order –  
Lloyds Bank:  sort code 30-92-59; 
Account number 01620555 – English Martyrs, Derby RCP. 

    
             Payments to the parish by cheque should be made payable to:  

                        English Martyrs Derby RCP 

 
 
Sanctuary Lamp:    

 
 

Prayers for the Sick:  Please always keep in your prayers the sick 

and housebound especially Simon Thompson, Christine and Michael 
Dreuitt, Terry Bullock, Norman Annable, Giovanni Busato, Ian Robinson, 
Bart Makowski, Joe Migallo, Liam Blaney, Christopher Turner, Tracey 
Reeve, Loretta Hewitt, Liz Simmons, Terry & Liz Spencer, Anu Chilka, 
Mick Connolly, Chris Connolly, Maria Latwiel, Anne Smith, Margaret 
Meagher, James Wilson and Libby Dodes.  
 
Please Pray for the repose of the souls of Sian Moran and Cheryl Harper.  May 

they rest in peace.    Please remember their families in your prayers. 
Funeral Arrangements for Cheryl Harper:  12.30pm at Trent Valley 
Crematorium on Thurs, 11 July. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Mass for Rodsley:  Today Sunday, 30 June at Our Lady of Lourdes 

Church at 3.00pm. 
 

Second Collection:  Today Sunday, 30 June  -   Peters Pence    

 

Churches Together in Chellaston: 
St Peter’s Patronal Festival - Sun 30 June  -  United Service with 
shared tea at 3.00pm at St Peter’s Hall. 
The SRS Flower Group are decorating a window in St Peter’s church 
which is open for most of the weekend. 
 
  

New Missals:  Advent this year will see the introduction of new and 

updated translations of the readings at Mass.  As a result a new 
Lectionary and Book of Gospels will be used from the 1st Sunday of 
Advent.  New Sunday missals are available to order from the CTS for 
£19.95.  However, we are able to order them through the Church 
account for a discounted price of £18.  If you would like to pre-order a 
missal through the Church, please complete the form which is available 
on the Piety Stall, and return to the Piety Stall or Father, with a deposit 
of £10.  Missals should be delivered in the Autumn.  
 

SVP Raffle:   Raffle tickets to support the work of the SVP are now on 

sale and are available from the Piety Stall or any SVP member.  Tickets 
are £1 each and prizes include a 1st prize of £5000, 2nd prize of £1000 
and 15 additional prizes of £100.  The draw will take place on 26 
September.  Please support the very necessary work of this charity.  
Thank you.  
 
 

SVP Vinnie Summer Camp, Mablethorpe. Sat 17th - Sat 24 August 
2024.  
Applications are now open for boys & girls aged 10 & 11, currently in 
years 5 & 6. The cost is £80 which includes transport, accommodation, 
meals & activities. 
For more information, please visit our website: 
https://svp.org.uk/microsite/mablethorpe-childrens-camp .  
Or email: Mablethorpe@svp.org.uk  
To apply go to: 
https://svp1.formstack.com/forms/childrens_application_form_ma
belthorpe 

 
MISSIO:  Please pick up a copy of ‘Mission Today’ (available at the 

back of Church).  This booklet has very interesting articles of how your 
donations continue to have a powerful impact within the Church across 
the world; especially in areas of conflict, persecution, oppression and 
poverty.   
 
 Father M Brentnall VF [Parish Priest]               Contact:  01332 574474 

   Email:   englishmartyrsderby@outlook.com                  www.englishmartyrsparish.org.uk 
Newsletter Admin:   Anne Walsh – annew505@gmail.com  07980 568261         Hall Enquiries:  Rita Merrison 
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Lourdes:  Last year our Lourdes From Home initiative allowed 

hundreds of viewers to join the Lourdes Pilgrimage from home. This year 
it's back, and even bigger! Registrants have the option to receive a 
physical 'Pilgrim Pack' posted to their own home, complete with 1) a 
Pilgrimage Booklet 2) a candle lit in Lourdes 3) prayer intentions taken 
to the Grotto 4) a live Zoom call with Bishop Patrick 5) daily updates via 
e-mail and more! This is an excellent opportunity to engage with the 
housebound and less-physically-able of our communities, and schools 
who may wish to embark on a virtual pilgrimage in the last weeks of term. 
Register today at dioceseofnottingham.uk/events/lourdes or by emailing 
communications@dioceseofnottingham.uk 
 

 
Election:  Some thoughts from the Bishops of England and Wales 

about Migration. As Catholics, caring for people on the move has always 
been an important aspect of how we live out our faith. We recognise the 
innate worth of every person. We are therefore called to welcome, 
protect and integrate migrants and refugees. As the Bishops of England 
and Wales emphasised in The Common Good, published in 1996: “our 
neighbourhood is universal: so loving our neighbour has global 
dimensions.” We are also reminded that we are fortunate to live in a part 
of the world that is relatively rich and that we should not, if it can be 
avoided, exclude others from enjoying those riches through migration to 
our own country. Of course, the Church recognises that countries have 
a right to control their own borders and it is legitimate to limit migration. 
However, as our own bishops have said in the document Love the 
Stranger: “The starting point for public policy should involve respecting 
a broad right to migrate and restricting it only when demonstrably 
necessary, rather than beginning with sealed borders and facilitating 
immigration only when desired.” When discussing migration, politicians 
should speak with compassion for those travelling to new lands and 
avoid inflammatory rhetoric. Although we should not assume that there 
is a single correct way to manage migration, our immigration policy must 
have the person at the centre. For more information visit: 
www.cbcew.org.uk/migration-election24 
 
 
Mount Saint Bernard Abbey is hosting a Family Pilgrimage on 

Sunday 1st September. Outdoor Mass will be celebrated at 2pm, 
followed by a Marian Procession, and Adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament. Bring a picnic, enjoy the Abbey grounds: all are welcome. 
Contact James at JNoakes@englishmartyr 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
St Thomas – Feast – 3 July:  St Thomas (first century), called ‘the 

twin’, is chiefly remembered for doubting the reality of the resurrection 
until he saw the Lord for himself.  Once he was satisfied, he made a 
heartfelt profession of faith: ‘My Lord and my God.’  St Thomas, who 
probably suffered martyrdom as a result of preaching the Gospel in 
India, comforts us when our faith is weak, encourages us to persevere 
and demonstrates that ‘every doubt can lead to an outcome brighter than 
any uncertainty.’ 
     Pope Benedict XVI 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


